MINUTES

JEFFERSON COUNTY REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING

MARCH 23, 2011  

The Towers

500 Market Street, 2nd Floor

Steubenville, Ohio

7:00 P.M.
Present:



              

Scott Fabian, President, R-Steubenville     

Mike Paprocki, R-Jefferson County


Township





Matt Parise, R-Wintersville             

Terry Bell, Vice-President, R-Salem Township

Matt Rose, R-Brush Creek Township       

Rick Trzaskoma, Secretary, R-Toronto           

Judy Ruckman, R-Mingo Junction      

Brandon Andresen, R-Jefferson County  

Ken Stanley, R-Irondale                 

George Beard, R-Tiltonsville


 
Mayor Harry Thomas, R-Richmond        
Rich Brownlee, R-Bloomingdale              

Larry Zelek, R-Mt. Pleasant Township

Bill Cermak, R-Smithfield Township                   

Dean Connors, A-Rayland          

Mark Clark, R-Island Creek Township  


Charles Crawford, A-Saline Township

Donna Dailey, R-Bergholz            
         


Rich Gatchel, A-Dillonvale

Teresa DiCarlantonio, R-Steubenville

 
Joe Kmatz, A-Springfield Township

Joe Ellis, R-Wells Township         



Jan Sperry, A-Stratton 

John Hartline, R-Jefferson County


Denny Taylor, A-New Alexandria

Mayor Ray Jeskey, R-Adena               

                       

Phil Jordan, R-Ross Township     



STAFF                     

Linda Kovach, R-Smithfield                           

Domenick Mucci, Director

Frank Litva, R-Warren Township                        
Richard Fender, Planner                 

Jan Manson, R-Amsterdam           


Betty Lou Tarr, Administrative Assistant

Mayor Frank Martin, R-Empire     


                    

William Moskonas, R-Mt. Pleasant                



Robert Nottingham, R-Cross Creek Township

OPENING OF MEETING:
President Fabian opened the official JCRPC meeting by asking for a moment of silence after which the membership recited the Pledge of Allegiance.  

ROLL CALL:
Vice-President Bell called the Roll which determined there were enough representatives and alternates present to constitute a quorum. 

MINUTES OF FEBRUARY 23, 2011 MEETING








A motion was made by Mr. Parise to accept the minutes of the February 23, 2011 meeting; seconded by Mayor Thomas; motion passed unanimously. 

REPORT OF COMMITTEES

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE - President Fabian brought to the full Commission the Executive Board had a discussion and voted to give Domenick Mucci a raise starting with the next pay period since he had not had one since 2009.  A motion was made by Mr. Paprocki to give Domenick a $1.25. per hour raise; seconded by Mr.Sperry; motion passed unanimously.  
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DIRECTOR’S REPORT  


Mr. Mucci was attending the OMEGA-RCAP conference.  Betty Lou presented his report in his absence.


FY2010 CDBG FORMULA PROGRAM –  We received the release of funds letter. Clay is currently on vacation and as soon as he returns we hope to be able to put the specs out for bid for the paving projects in Knox Township, Villages of Dillonvale and Empire, and the City of Toronto.  The Emergency Repairs were due this past Friday, March 18th and on Tuesday, March 29 the review Committee will be going over these applications so we can begin work on them as well. 


FY2011 CDBG FORMULA PROGRAM – The Villages of Smithfield and Wintersville, and Wells Township and the City of Toronto needs to get their projects into the office along with their letters from their municipalities stating they will be held accountable for anything over the grant amount.  We have not been given a total yet, but we do need to get working on the grant which is due at the State in June.  The first public hearing will be held on March 31, 2011 at 10:30 a.m. at the Commissioners office.  Each of the targeted areas for the FY11CDBG is asked to have at least one person in attendance for this public hearing.


The Ohio Neighborhood Stabilization -   We have completed 29 demolitions.  NSP III funding does not look like an option for us.  However the Director did have a meeting with a representative from Belmont County and it looks promising that we can capture their unused funds.  We will know more later.


USEPA Grant – On April 3, 4, and 5th both Rich and the Director will be attending the National Brownfield Conference.  A scholarship travel grant will pay for their lodging and the federal USEPA grant will pay for everything else.  


WATER AND SEWER (Pottery Addition) – The status of this has not changed from last month.


RUSH RUN – We have received a letter from Mike Hiler, Chief Officer of OHCP stating they have received all of our documentation from the Rush Run monitoring.  We are hoping we can close-out this project real soon.


LAND USE PLAN  – We are still waiting to hear about the $20,000.00 grant we applied for through RCAP for the land use plan.

APRIL IS FAIR HOUSING MONTH  - There are flyers available on the desk for meetings which will be held in the month of April .  There will be a session on April 18 from 1:00-2:00 in Toronto about borrowing against your Home: Reverse Mortgages, another one on April 18 at 6:30 at the John F. Kennedy Apartments  for a Round Table Discussion, and a third one on April 19 from 10:00-1:00 here at the Towers for Fair Housing Civil Rights CEU’s.


Section 3 “Jobs for Residents” Training – We are offering a free workshop on May 4, 2011 from 8:30 a.m. till 12 noon here at the towers in the conference room.   The target audience is public officials and contractors.


2011 DIRECTORY – Betty Lou passed the Directory around the room and asked everyone to please check their City, Village, or Township and make sure the spelling is correct.  Mr. Mucci would like to complete the Directory and have it available at the next RPC meeting.

PLANNERS REPORT


The Planner reported he attended an all day workshop in Pittsburgh called Floodplains for Land Surveyors, Engineers, and others on March 10.  He learned about FEMA flood plain maps as well as other floodplain requirements.  After having taken the workshop he will be playing a larger role in the commission’s floodplain administration efforts.


On March 9th the Director and Planner had a meeting with Dan Longbrake the new Director of Business Development for RMT’s Columbus office.  RMT will complete Phase I Brownfield reports for the following sites:  Federal Paperboard, Vella Property, Kaul Clay, Standard Carbon, Teramana Property, the Former Boat Landing, and the DiNovo Auto Dealership.
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The Planning Commission was contacted by the Joint Vocational School because the school was told they were in jeopardy of losing the REAP grant if the school was determined not to be in a rural location.  The Planner helped draft a letter and create a map to demonstrate the rural nature of the school’s location.


Betty Lou reported  we have been given our final budget but the Auditors office had not yet put in the revenue as of yet.  She was able to give the expenditures to date which was $23,044.48 and said she will have a full report next month with the receipts.

NEXT MEETING
The next meeting will be April 27,  2011 7:00 p.m.  on the second floor of the Towers. 

ADJOURNMENT
Mr. Kmatz  moved that the meeting be adjourned; seconded by Mr. Sperry; motion carried

unanimously.

Respectfully Submitted,

Rick Trzaskoma, Secretary

As per Betty Lou Tarr

